

384 New Hempstead Road New City, New York 10956 (845) 637-3439 Fax (845) 634-1885

www.ccsny.org

March 29, 2023

Dear Parents/Guardians,

By now I am sure you have all heard of the tragedy that occurred in Nashville, Tennessee. Our hearts are aching for the victim's families and the Covenant School community.

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Pastor Daniel Johnson

Pastor Saddie Johnson

Pastor Sal Aragona (Chairman)

John Contento Treasurer

Suzette Venner

Jeannette Rosa-Sanchez Administrator The trauma experienced by these children and staff members is significant and will be with them forever. Please join me in remembering the victim's families and the entire Covenant School community in prayer. Only our amazing Lord can bring healing to the brokenhearted. "The Lord is close to the brokenhearted and saves those who are crushed in spirit." Psalm 34:18

I am so grateful that through all our efforts and monetary contributions, we can employ two qualified armed security officers. Mr. Almonte and Mr. Berlanga. They arrive early in the morning and remain throughout the school day monitoring the entire church and school buildings. They make sure that our students are safe as well as the entire church and school staff.

I am asking all parents/guardians to please respect the authority of these two security officers. I cannot stress enough the fact that they are here to make sure that we are all safe, especially your children.

Please do not make their job harder by ignoring their directives. If you are asked to move your vehicle do not ignore or argue with the officer. Safety is their main concern, please cooperate and park your vehicle properly.

Let us all work together to create a safe and secure environment for our students and also for the security officers and all staff members.

God bless you and may our loving heavenly Father watch over you and your loved ones.

In His Service,

Jeannette Rosa-Sanchez, MS, LMSW

School Administrator